


for the CAECD’s designated depository bank. The positions included the Executive Committee chair and
secretary as well as CAPCOG's executive director, director of administration and, director of finance.

A motion was made by Commissioner Dockery to adopt the resolution providing signature authority to
those serving in the mentioned positions. Judge Cunningham seconded the motion. The motion passed
unanimously.

Consider Approving Renewal of Agreement for Depository for CAECD Funds

Sheila Jennings, Director of Administration

Lisa Byrd Bowman, Director of Finance
Ms. Jennings noted this itern was the same as an Executive Committee item. She said the district and
CAPCOG conducted a bid process for depository services in 2019 and awarded an agreement to Frost
Bank. The agreement had an option to renew for an additional two years, and CAPCOG staff is
recommending doing so as Frost Bank met all requirements and preformed satisfactory.

Commissioner Dockery made a motion to renew the agreement. Council Member Bruno secended the
motion. It passed unanimously.

Consider Appointing the 9-1-1 Strategic Advisory Committee and Designate Board Liaison

Sheila Jennings, Director of Administration
Ms. Jennings said every two years the 9-1-1 Strategic Advisory Committee members must be appointed or
reappeinted to their positicns. She noted the committee helps with long range emergency
communications planning to include the decisions on the district’s software, hardware, and infrastructure,
so its work is very technical in nature. They also review and update Public Safety Answering Points’ — or
Emergency Call Centers’ — policies. She described the makeup of the committee as people who have
experience or training in emergency communications with three representatives from Austin, one
representative from every county but Williamson County, which also has three representatives. Ms.
Jennings also said the committee is required by state statute.

Council Member Kelly requested to appoint Brian Bregenzer and Josh Anderson to City of Austin positions,
and Commissioner Howard, on Commissioner Shea’s behalf, requested to fill a Travis County vacancy with
Adam Johnson. Judge Pape asked Commissioner Long if she wanted to continue as board liaison to which
she said yes. The board also discussed a possible second liaison; however, Ms. Voights reminded the
board, they are welcome to attend any advisory committee meeting they wish.

A motion was made by Judge Pape to re-appoint the current members, including Commissioner Long, and
the newly appcinted members to the 9-1-1 Strategic Advisory Committee. Mayor Hughson seconded the
motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Consider Approving Renewal of Data Hub Contract with GeoComm with Upgraded Service

Andrew Hoekzema, Director of Regional Planning & Services
Mr. Hoekzema said this contract is renewed annually; however, this year CAPCOG was looking to upgrade
the service provided by GeoCommm to update weekly instead of monthly. He stated the cost for the
upgraded service has been budgeted for several years, but demand for weekly updates wasn’t reached
until this year. The service analyzes errors in the 9-1-1 GIS database that could cause problems with call
reuting, displaying information to emergency telecommunicators and dispatching.

Commissioner Long made a motion to approve the contract renewal for the Data Hub with GeoComm
with the upgraded services. Commissioner Howard seconded the motion. It passed unanimously.
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